
UNITED STATES DEPARTMENT OF AGRICULTURE 

BUREAU OF BIOLOGICAL SURVEY 
WASHINGTON, D. C. 

ADDRESS REPLY TO 

CHIEF, BUREAU OF BIOLOGICAL SURVEY, . ov woe October 21, 1921. 

BI~BZ 

Mr. W. M. Rosen, 
City State Bank, 

Ogden, Iowa. 

Dear Sir: 

Your letter of recent date conveying the data 

regarding the Duck Hawk shot near Ogden, Iowa, has been 

duly received. . 

Please accept our thanks for your kindness in for- 

warding this information. The Duck Hawk is a very rare 

bird in Iowa at any season of the year, although there 

are former records of its breeding in the State. If you 

should chance to obtain any further records, we should be 

glad to have the particulars regarding them. 

In accordance with your request we are forwarding 

you two additional blanks for your use in keeping a record 

of the bird migration in your vicinity. Although these 

bear dates of 1921, they cam be, if used for 1922, altered 

accordingly. 

We are sending you likewise some of our publications 

on birds which may be of interest to you. 

Thanking you for your offer of cooperation, I an, 

Very truly.yours, 

latperdiorm 

Inclosure 33850. Assistant Chief of Bureau.


